
 

Page 1 

January 

2020 

Wildcats Newsletter 

Attendance Line 
488-5551 

Fax 
488-5552 

www.wer.psdschools.org 

Office 
488-5550 

January 2020 

5400 Mail Creek Lane 

Fort Collins, CO  80525 
 

Principal 
Hayden Camp 

Advertising in this newsletter does not imply endorsement by Poudre School District.  

It’s a note from the principal . . . 
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Dear Werner Community, 

Happy New Year, and I hope you all had a wonderful holiday break!  
These are wonderful opportunities to reflect on the blessings of family, 
home, work and friends.  We have been blessed with so much, but 
many still struggle.  Thank you for your gifts and time in helping others 
through our annual Giving Tree.  Your generosity reached at least 16 
families (45 children) with a wonderful holiday cheer.  Together, we are 
making a difference in our community! 

A new celebration for us is that we will receive the John Irwin School of 
Excellence, and the Governor’s Distinguished Improvement Award 
from the Colorado Department of Education.  These two awards are 
another testament to the great work of our students and teachers.  For 
more information on these awards, go to: https://
www.cde.state.co.us/communications/newsrelease-awardsceremony-
2019.  Thanks for all your support in helping make our school great! 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/WernerElementaryPTA/145086898860740
https://wer.psdschools.org/
http://www.pedersentoyota.com/
https://www.cde.state.co.us/communications/newsrelease-awardsceremony-2019
https://www.cde.state.co.us/communications/newsrelease-awardsceremony-2019
https://www.cde.state.co.us/communications/newsrelease-awardsceremony-2019


 

Page 2 

January 

2020 

Note From The Principal continued 

Coming up this month, we have some events to look forward to.  Our PTA 
has their first meeting of the year on Jan. 8 at 9:00 am in the staff lounge.  
They will also have a Speaker Series event on Jan. 22 in the evening.  More 
details will follow.  Then, we have Donuts with Grownups on Jan. 30 and 
31.  This special event replaces our Donuts with Dad and students are 
encouraged to invite one adult special in their lives to share this great time.  
Then, coming in April, we have Mugs with Mentors.  Look for more details 
to come in Friday folders and Werner Weekly. 

Our Kindergarten Information Meeting for 2020-21 school year students 
will be held at Werner on January 8 from 6:00-7:00 pm in the Media 
Center.  This meeting is for parents only.  Kindergarten registration will 
take place on January 16 from 7:30 am-5:30 pm in the Media Center.  This 
year, we have a new registration process which will allow parents to 
complete enrollment documents online.  This will be available January 6, 
and more information can be found at: https://www.psdschools.org/
kinder.  If you know of any families with a kindergarten student starting 
next year, please pass this information on to them.   

As we embark on this New Year, we have much to look forward to as we 
work with your child.  I ask that you continue to work with your child’s 
teacher to help ensure growth.  Our school goals are to ensure a year’s 
growth, or more, in a year’s time.  These goals reflect the district goals and 
mission Educate…Every Child, Every Day.  Together, with your support, we 
will make the growth needed for every child to feel successful.  Just as a 
reminder, our teachers will be sending home report cards on January 10 
with Friday folders.   

Thanks again for the opportunity to work with your child.  We are blessed 
to serve in this great town and great school!   

Sincerely, 

Hayden 

 

 

http://www.youthclinic.com/
https://www.bannerhealth.com/physician-directory
https://www.psdschools.org/kinder
https://www.psdschools.org/kinder
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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Each morning except on Wednesday at 7:45 a.m. Coach J. will hold a PE 
enrichment class for students in grades 1-3. Front doors will not open 
before 7:40 a.m.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE YOUR CHILDREN UNATTENDED 
BEFORE 7:40 AM 

6 NO SCHOOL – Teacher Work Day 

7 Welcome back!  First day of second semester 
First bell rings at 8:45 a.m. 
The school day begins at 8:50 a.m. 

8 Open House and Parent Information Night at Preston MS for Incoming 
6th Grade  
6:00 - 8:00 p.m. (information of 5th grade parents only) 

8 PTA Meeting  
9:00 a.m. in the staff lounge. 

9 Kindergarten Information Night (For parents only) 
6:00 - 7:00 p.m. in the media center 

8 Incoming 6th Grade Family Night at Kinard MS  
 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. (information of 5th grade parents only) 

10 Denver Museum of Nature and Science visits first grade all day.  

16 Kindergarten Registration for students who will be 5 years old on or 
 before October 1, 2020.  7:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. in the media center.  

 See information about online registration in this newsletter. 

 continued on next page 

http://www.womensclinicnoco.com/
http://www.oakwoodhomesco.com/
http://www.saludclinic.org/
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16 YES Symphony Concert for 4th and 5th grade students 
 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

16 Werner Dine-out at Big Daddy’s Burger Bar, The Shops at Foothills
 See your child’s Friday folder for more information coming soon. 

17 School of Choice deadline for elementary and secondary schools 

20 NO SCHOOL - MARTIN LUTHER KING DAY 

22 Werner PTA Speaker Series in the Media Center   
 5:00 – 7:00 p.m.       
 More information to follow in your child’s Friday folder. 

30 Donuts with Grown-Ups 7:45 – 8:30 a.m. in the gymnasium. 
 Students whose last name starts with the letters A-L and one guest 
 only today. 

31 Donuts with Grown-Ups 7:45 – 8:30 a.m. in the gymnasium. 
 Students whose last name starts with the letters M-Z and one guest 
 only today. 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

https://www.healthdistrict.org/cayac
http://center.huntingtonhelps.com/lp/fort-collins/tutoring-2
http://www.dellenbach.com/educator-discount
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continued on next page 
Check out the Werner 

calendar at https://
wer.psdschools.org/
calendar for updated 

information throughout 
the month as event times 
and/or dates can change. 

Upcoming dates to remember: 

February 4 Preston and Kinard Middle school counselors will visit  
  5th grade classrooms 

February 12 PTA Meeting 9:00 – 10:30 a.m. 

February 14 Valentine classroom parties 

February 19 4th grade field trip to the State Capitol  

February 21 Happy Hearts Family Night 

February 27 Werner Science Fair 

Note from the Office  

Happy New Year and welcome back! We hope you all enjoyed some fun 
and relaxing times with family and friends over the break. It is good to have 
some unstructured time and let our batteries recharge. We look forward to 
hearing all about your winter break from your kids. Everyone is ready and 
excited for the next semester which begins Tuesday, January 7, 2020. 

Winter is now officially here, and I am sure the weather will remind us with 
some more cold, snowy days. It is also flu and cold season. Your help is 
needed to help prevent spread of cold and flu, so we have few reminders 
that will help to keep our kids warm, happy and healthy at school this 
winter... hopefully!  

http://joemivshek.kw.com/
https://wer.psdschools.org/calendar
https://wer.psdschools.org/calendar
https://wer.psdschools.org/calendar
http://www.lctix.com/
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continued on next page 

 
Cold /Wet Weather Policy  

In snowy, wet or cold weather, each child should have 
appropriate clothes and shoes to wear outside. Proper attire 
for cold weather includes coats, mittens or gloves, boots, and 
covering for the head. Children at Werner go outside for 
recess unless the weather is extremely cold (below 10° F) or 
is extremely wet. The principal or assistant principal will 
determine when all children will remain inside due to 
extreme weather conditions.  

 
Recess and Sickness  

The staff at Werner believes recess to be an important part of your child’s 
day. We encourage students to be out in the fresh air and participate in 
social activities and exercise. All children will be expected to go outside 
unless there are special medical circumstances that have been verified by 
your doctor. If your child is too ill to be outside, he/she should remain at 
home until fully recovered.  

There are three general reasons to keep sick children at home:  

1. The child does not feel well enough to participate comfortably in 
usual activities or is contagious to others.  

Note From The Office 

http://www.timberlinegym.com/
http://www.summer.colostate.edu/summer-programs/k12-programs/
http://www.larimerhealthconnect.org/
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continued on next page 

2. The child requires more care than school staff can provide without 
affecting the health and safety of other children.  

3. The signs or symptoms are on the list for which temporary exclusion 
is recommended.  

Fever 

Cough 

Ear Infections 

Vomiting 

Diarrhea 

Sore Throat/Strep 

Upper Respiratory Infection 

Rash 

Eye Discharge 

This list is not all inclusive.  

Students must have a temperature of less than 99 degrees Fahrenheit for 
24 hours without medication before they can return to school. Also, it must 
be at least 24 hours since the last episode of vomiting or diarrhea before 
they return to school. For example, if your child leaves school at 11:00 a.m. 
because they vomited and if that is the only episode of vomiting that 
occurs, they cannot return before 11:00 a.m. the following day.  

We do appreciate the difficulty that this may cause working parents/ 
guardians, but we must consider the health and welfare of all students in 
our care during the school day. Your help to keep our kids well is really 
appreciated by everyone.  

 

Absence Reporting 

If your child is ill, will be out of school for any reason (e.g. vacation or 
another excused absence that is not illness related) or will late to school 
due to an appointment, please call the attendance line to let us know even 
if you have already told or emailed the teacher.  Teachers do not always let 
the office know that you have contacted them because they believe that 
you are following school policy to call the office.  The attendance line is a 
voice mail line which can be accessed 24 hours a day.  The number to call is 
970-488-5551.  Please consider putting this number in your phone today, 

Note From The Office 



 

Page 8 

January 

2020 

then you don’t have to go looking for it when needed.  If we do not hear 
from you, we will call you, or your emergency contact if we can’t reach you 
to make sure your child is safe. We have contacted people while they are 
standing in the security line at DIA! We feel bad that we have disturbed 
you, and you feel bad that you didn’t call and thought the teacher would 
tell us. All avoidable if you just give a quick call to the attendance line. If 
you must choose between letting the teacher know or the office know, 
please always choose the office.  We will tell the teacher J  If you do email 
the teacher please copy both Jenny (jwhetsel@psdschools.org) and me 
(abuchana@psdschools.org) on the email, please. It is necessary to email 
both of us because if one is out of the office for any reason, the other can’t 
access that person’s email.   

Please also check your voice mail box is set up and can accept voice mails. 
Please delete old voice mails if they are no longer needed.  We are still 
having problems contacting parents at times because we can’t leave a 
message. This does upset your child if we can’t tell them we have left you a 
message if we can’t talk to you immediately. In an emergency this could 
have more serious consequences.  

 

Kindergarten Registration 

As I previously said, Kindergarten Registration is coming up on January 16, 
and we will have an information meeting at 6:00 p.m. on Wednesday, 
January 8, 2020 in the media center. 

Jenny, Amy and I hope that 2020 brings health, happiness and all that you 
wish for yourself and your family.  

Happy January!  

All the best,  

Celia  

 

Note From The Office 

mailto:jwhetsel@psdschools.org
mailto:abuchana@psdschools.org
http://www.coloradoinmotion.com/
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continued on next page 

Counseling Corner  

Online Registration starts January 6, 2020 

Poudre School District Online Registration Portal for NEW students! 

Starting on Jan. 6, 2020, parents will be able to complete Online 
Registration for NEW PSD students enrolling in their neighborhood school 
for the 2020-2021 school year by going to olr.psdschools.org. To complete 
the registration process, parents will need to bring the documents 
identified on the PSDs School Registration page to their neighborhood 
school. Online Registration makes school registration easier for parents and 
staff. Current PSD parents can use their ParentVUE login and password to 
register a new student. For questions regarding Online Registration, please 
contact your neighborhood school. 

 

Happy 2020!  Thank you to all that helped with Meals that Matter and The 
Giving Tree. Your time and donations made many families happy over the 
holidays. The generosity of our community is beyond any expectations.  My 
favorite thing is when kids help other kids.  I see such compassion and 
empathy when Werner students want to make sure other kids, especially in 
our community have food, clothes, and hygiene products.  The outpouring 
of time and items demonstrates that we are building a society of caring 
individuals.  

Every grade learns about normal peer conflict (problems with friends in 
kindergarten, 1st, and 2nd) and what is a bully.  I want students to 
understand the difference and know that they have the power to help 
themselves and each other.  Students learn about bystanders and how to 
become an upstander.  I have many of the resources below also on my 
website.   

Please ask your student(s) about what they are learning in counseling when 
I go into the classroom to teach.  Have a wonderful New Year. 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=olr.psdschools.org&data=02%7C01%7Cabuchana%40psdschools.org%7C0e51e3c1d3304676f22a08d7827b02f3%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637121337540217960&sdata=3E2QvpE5LFjG9sKs7loj2GXPpMAeRsRrdd0pY6Z%2B
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.psdschools.org%2Fschools%2Fschool-registration&data=02%7C01%7Cabuchana%40psdschools.org%7C0e51e3c1d3304676f22a08d7827b02f3%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637121337540227956&sd
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Counseling Corner continued 

NORMAL PEER CONFLICT VS. BULLYING 
 

Equal power vs.  Imbalance of power 

Happens occasionally vs.   Repeated negative actions 

Accidental vs.  Purposeful 

Not Serious vs.  Serious threat of harm 

Effort to solve the problem vs.   No effort to solve the problem 

Remorse (take responsibility) vs.  No remorse (blames others) 

I also developed tools for a student to use when they feel or see someone 
else being bullied or having conflict with another person.  Please ask your 
student(s) about the tools and what they have learned from the bully-
proofing lessons. It spells out Everyone HAS A ROAR. 

EVERYONE is included  

      

HELP (FIND A TRUSTING ADULT)    

ASSERT YOURSELF (“STOP!”)  

SELF TALK (POSITIVE THINGS TO SELF) 

 

AVOID (STAY AWAY FROM THE BULLY)     

 

RESPECT (Be respectful to others & property) 

OWN MY BEHAVIOR (What was my role?) 

ATTITUDE THAT IS POSITIVE (People choose positive people) 

RESPONSIBILITY (Responsible to be a positive role model)   

continued on next page 
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Counseling Corner continued 

Click on Snowflake Icon 
to access PSD Weather  

Closure Procedures 

Please talk with your child about Cyberbullying.  3rd, 4th, and 5th grade 
students will be taught the following if cyberbullied: 

1. Do NOT respond. 

2. Do NOT delete (may need proof for an adult to see).  The adult can 
then decide to delete it or not. 

3. Tell a trusting adult. 

4. Do NOT believe what the bully says. 

I also refer to Love and Logic as a parent and as a counselor.  The following 
tool is taken from their email resources.  Please visit the Love and Logic 
website for further  

https://www.psdschools.org/community/communications/inclement-weather-closures
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PTA News 

Werner Families, 

Happy New Year!  The first half of the school year has been busy for the 
PTA.   We kicked off the school year with our Kinder Meet and Greet and 
the ice cream social.  It was so great to see all those smiling faces!  Our Fall 
Fun Fest was a blast, and a great way to connect at the beginning of the 
school year.  The Fun Run raised over $34,000 for our school.  We voted to 
have the funds go towards the new gym floor, upgrading our sound 
system, and art classroom supplies.  We are also donating $1,000 to each 
grade level to help fund additional enrichments in the classroom, $1750 to 
our interventionist staff, $1500 to music, art, and PE each for supplies and 
curriculum development, and $2500 to a new mobile science lab.  We 
cannot wait to see this money put to use from our most successful 
fundraiser so far.  The kids also had a great time with Jumpin’ Jac and 
learning the great character lessons provided by Booster.   

PTA organized 2 parent night out events and had Meghan Willis come to 
our October PTA meeting to talk about the health curriculum in PSD.  We 
look forward to more Parents Night Outs and speakers in the second half of 
the school year.  Please let us know what types of events and speakers you 
would like us to organize for you. 

November was particularly busy as we voted on how to spend our 
fundraising dollars, as well as voting to continue with Booster next year.  
After much discussion the majority of members voted that Booster 
provided the best option for 2020 -2021 school year.  PTA was petitioned 
to change the name of Donuts with Dads and Mugs with Moms to names 
that included all types of family units.  Membership voted to change the 
names to Donuts with Grownups and Mugs with Mentors.  We look 
forward to Donuts with Grownups in January!  The Teacher Appreciation 
Committee spoiled our teachers with a Pie Day before Thanksgiving.  
Goodies were enjoyed and appreciated by our amazing staff.  We also 
supported 13 families with our Meals that Matter food drive, as well as a 
sizable donation to the Food Bank.   

December was also busy as we kicked off our Book Fair, Werner Cares and 
Shares, and supported 16 families with our Giving Tree. We feel so 
fortunate to have such a generous community here at Werner.  We hope 
everyone had a safe and joyful break we can’t wait to see you in 2020!   

Juliana Schump 

PTA President 
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Poudre School District does not endorse or take responsibility for programs/activities sponsored by other organizations.  


